

Town of Hartford

Selectboard Meeting Minutes
July 18, 2019
7:PM @Hartford town office

7:00 PM: Selectboard Meeting:
Selectmen Present: Lee Holman, Cathy Lowe, Lori Swan

Others: Becky Downey, Doug Crist, Dave Bowen, Lennie Eichman, Isaac Haylock
Lee called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
I. Reviewed meeting minutes from:
1. July 11, 2019; Lee moved to approve, Cathy 2nd; All approved
II. Review Warrants: #2 and 1 payroll warrant; Lee moved to approve, Lori 2nd;  All approved

III. Reports:
1. RSU 10 Report – No Update

2. Road Report: 
A.  Lee shared Bims Road Report

B.  Discussed the request for a Beach Road Entrance Sign

C.  Cathy spoke with the supervisor of Northeast Paving she asked that they do a better job with the center abutment of this years’ paving project.  She felt that they needed to overlay the joint at the center better.

3. CEO Report – Reviewed 2 tree cutting permits
4. ACO Report – Reviewed 2 ACO Reports
5. Planning Board Report – No Update
6. Ordinance Committee – The Committee has selected Lennie Eichman as the chair, Arthur Harvey as the Vice Chair and Nancy Sullivan as the Secretary.  Hannah Robbins will be an apprentice/volunteer to help Nancy with Secretary position.  The committee is reviewing other Town’s Marijuana ordinances, to see what might work for the Town of Hartford. They are also looking for input from residents of the Town. Doug questioned whether we have opted in?  Lennie will check on that.  The committee will work on the existing road ordinance in the future.
7. Fire Warden Report – No Update

8. Treasurer Report – No Update
IV. Calendar Reminders:

1. Town Office Brainstorming Session – July 31, 7:PM at the Town Hall

2. Shared Services with Buckfield – August 6, 5-6 PM at the Buckfield Municipal Building
V. Unfinished Business:
1.  Disposition of Swan Pond lots (Former Transfer Station) – Lee has left a message with Merle Ring, forester. She has reached out to AVCOG.
2. Pratt Hill Grant – Doug and Bim have had 2 engineer companies submit contracts, and they will need to review them. The board will go over them and must make a decision soon, to be within the window for the grant process. They will hold a special Selectboard meeting on July 25th at 2:PM; to be held at the Town Hall to review the contracts and make a decision.
VI. Open Session:
1. A sympathy card was signed by the board to send to the family of Gloria Abbott, who passed away recently.

2. Dave Bowen requested a copy of the email sent from the towns’ lawyer in regards to the snowplowing increase.  He also inquired about the town meeting notes, which have not been approved yet and would like copies of payroll information from June 1 to present.

3. Lennie inquired about the absence of wifi at the Town Hall. We have installed another wifi router; it has not been tested. It should be better than the one we had before.

4. The Selectboard needs a clearer policy on the deadline for when a citizen asks to be added to the agenda. They need time to research any issue that may be submitted.  The board intends to set a policy with a timeframe of 7 days before the meeting date.
5. Isaac asked to be heard in open session to discuss issues around his employment. Lee moved to restore 1 hour to this weeks’ timesheet, Lori 2nd,  all approved.
VII. New Business:
1.  Request use of Town Hall for Workshops – The town has MMA Risk Management. The Selectboard has the right to use the Town Hall as they see fit.  It’s recommended that users carry their own Insurance.  Special coverage is available through Risk Management.  Lee will discuss this with the recreation committee.
2.  Request use of Town Office for Planning Board Meetings – Cathy mentioned that she felt this would set a bad precedent.  Dave questioned if all of the records required would be in the locked room in the Town Hall, specifically for the Planning Board. Isaac stated that he has had to enter the office to get records, and if he is no longer on the board, or an employee that it could be rescinded.  Lennie questioned if other committees might request access, would this cause future issues. She also wanted to know if the Planning Board had an agenda prior to the meetings. Could they take information to the meeting and return it to the office.  Isaac indicated that they do have an agenda, that it could be done.  The Selectboard agreed that it would be okay to remove records required for Planning Board meetings at the Town Hall if they are returned afterwards.
3.  Road Committee request for ordinance changes – The road commissioner wanted the ordinance to be applied to new roads. The new ordinace is different than the existing road standards. We don’t want to be forced to bring all roads up to state standards.  The ordinance committee could work on this next.
4.  Irish Memorial Dedication, set date – Lee has had confirmation from James Irish Jr and the date for the dedication is set for August 25th from 1PM-4PM.  Refreshments will be served at the J & O Irish Museum following the dedication at the memorial on the RR Bed, overlooking the Bog.
5.  ATV use on Church Street – We received legal notes from MMA. Approval is entirely up to the board.  The use could be revoked if this becomes a problem. Lee moved to allow posted signs for ATV access on Church Street to Staples Hill Road in Canton, with a speed limit of 20 mph, Cathy 2nd, All approved.

6.  Training – Shared an upcoming training; Legal Update on Recreational Marijuana, Lee moved to approve funds for Lennie Eichman (Ordinance Committee Chair) to attend, Cathy 2nd, All approved.  

7.  Executive Session, Pursuant to MRSA 1-Section 405 (6,E)

VIII. Review Correspondence:
1. Selectboard reviewed all correspondence
A.  MMA Annual Election, Selectboard chose to accept all listed on voting ballot, will be sent out on Monday.
IX. Lee motioned to adjourn at 10:pm. Lori 2nd.  All approved. 
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